	BARROW GURNEY PARISH COUNCIL
	Clerk: Olga Shepherd

Tel:  07988192619
barrowgurneyclerk@gmail.com



MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 

WEDNESDAY 3 November 2021 at 7.00pm IN THE VILLAGE HALL
Councillors present: Andy Robbins, Sandra Gibson, Graham Spooner, Andrew Sheridan, Phil Carnel and Clerk 
Public Participation: 
No Members of Public were present

1.11.21 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apology received from Cllrs Eric Gates and Nick Tyrrell
2.11.21
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS AND DEISPENSATION:

There were none
3.11.21  MINUTES F THE PREVIOUS MEETING ON 1.09.2021 – APPROVED as a correct record. The Vice Chairman is to sign the Minutes and return it to the Clerk at a later date.  
4.11.21 PLANNING APPLICATIONS:
There were no new planning applications to consider. 

The following planning decisions by NSC were NOTED: 
	Planning Application number & address 
	Description of proposal
	BGPC Comments submitted to NSC
	Decisions status by NSC

	21/P/2448/TPO

TPO 172/A6

The Tythe Barn, Barrow Gurney
	T1 Horse chestnut branch E side at 4.5m, reduce by 2.5 m Branch S side at 5.5m, reduce upright branches on end by 2.5. Branch W side at 3.5 m, reduce by 4 m. T2-Horse chestnut  - reduce side branch at 16m on SE side by 4m. All works due ongoing maintenance
	No objection
	CONSENT GRANTED

	21/P/2613/FUL

Hillside Vicarage Lane      Barrow Gurney 

	Proposed conversion of the existing ancillary outbuildings (comprising coach house, stables, tack room and store) into a three bedroom residential annex with a single storey extension to the south-east elevation to serve the main dwelling.
	No objection


	Determination date 9.11.21


5.11.21 HIGHWAYS, PAVEMENTS, VERGES AND FOOTPATHS:
The following flooding reported to NSC Highways:

· School Lane – blocked gully causing water run into Barrow Street and down the chicane
· Barrow Street – blocked gulley causing the road to flood and water damages the adjacent wall and the driveway to Lower Mill Farm. 
· Barrow Lane – blocked drain causing dangerous flooding.
· Barrow Mill – the floods cause water to flow through the yard in front of the private house and further flooding a shed. Concern also has been raised by a resident that it is causing damp in their house.

The Parish Council expressed a concern that NSC Highways have not rectified flooding problems, reported previously.  As the weather cools down, these floods can cause serious accidents. In addition to these alerts  to the Highways, the Council will write to the Highways Department to draw the attention to these serious road problems. 
6.11.21  HOBBS LANE
It has been noted that the hedge has been cut by NSC, but the verge creep, mud and grass, which is dangerous for cyclists, has not been cleared. Clerk will create a new report on NSC reporting portal and the Council will write to NSC on this issue.
7.11.21 ASSET OF COMMUNITY VALUE:

 The Council considered the inclusion of Prince's Motto and decided to differ a decision to a later date.  Meanwhile, the Council will monitor it's trade development. 
8.11.21 CLIMATE EMERGENCY
There has not been not much response to Chairman's call to residents to form a Climate Change Group in Barrow Gurney. The feeling is that this is because Barrow Gurney is not big enough community. The Parish Council will keep in mind the Climate Change initiatives to be implemented in Barrow Gurney and also look out for neighbouring Council's activities, which may be implemented if appropriate. 
The idea of linking the village to public transport in line with the National bus strategy have been explored: the use of mobility scooters was considered and discussions took place about  lobbying big bus companies to put a bus route through the village. A Councillor will communicate this to NSC.
9.11.21 VILLAGE GREEN COMMITTEE

 A theft of a recently purchased timber bench was reported to the Parish Council in October by residents. This case has been reported to the police and the insurer is notified. The Village Green Committee will obtain a quote for replacement in order to claim the insurance. 
10.11.21 FINANCE AND ADMINISTRATION:
a)  Parish Council half yearly spend against budget is NOTED

b)  Village Green 2020-21 budget -half yearly spend against budget (up to 31.09.2021)  NOTED. 
Village Green 2022-23 Budget - there were some questions, which needed clarification. As the Village Green Councillor was not present at the meeting due to self isolation, it was decided that a Zoom meeting will be organised to finalise some figures before the approval of the budget at the January's meeting. 

d)  PARISH COUNCIL BUDGET 2022-2023 – the final approval differed until 5 January PC meeting. Zoom meeting with all Councillors present will be organised before this date to finalise the figures.  

e)  The following payments APPROVED by the Council: 

	
	Net
	VAT
	Total

	Little Apple invoice 3957. Grass cut x2, strimming x1
	£390.00
	£78.00
	£468.00

	DPD Invoice 4643323 (laptop repair)
	£8.99
	£1.80
	£10.79

	DPD Invoice 4656345 (laptop repair)
	£12.99
	£2.60
	£15.59

	Wreath war memorial November 2020 x2
	
	
	£40.00

	Wreath war memorial November  2021

x2
	
	
	£40.00

	Information Commission Office subscription
	
	
	£35.00

	Clerks travel expense (november meeting)
	
	
	£15.95


The following payments made since last meeting NOTED:

	
	 Net
	VAT
	Total

	Defibrillator pads replacement inv: DW-41825 (paid under Health and Safety provisions of the Standing Orders) 
	£82.00
	£16.40
	£98.40

	Clerks salary – September, October 2021
	
	
	Available to  Council Members

	Clerks home office allowance:  September, October 2021
	
	
	£24.00 x 2 =£48


12.11.21 OPEN FORUM FOR PARISH COUNCILLORS
no further business discussed
13.11.21 THE FOLLOWING DATES FOR MEETINGS APPROVED

5th January 2022; 2nd March 2022; 4th May 2022; 6th July 2022; 7th September 2022; 2nd November 2022
